 STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE DRAFT MEETING MINUTES

12-07-2022



Loess Hills Brent S Olson Visitor’s Center







   Pisgah, IA



The Stewardship Committee of the LHA convened at 10:04 AM with Lance Brisbois presiding. Those in attendance were:  Lance Brisbois, Scott Nelson, Hallie Uhlig, Tabitha Panas, and Josh Divan.                
APPOVAL OF 11/02/2022 MINUTES AND 12/07/2022 AGENDA ITEMS 
A Motion was made to approve the Minutes from 11-02-2022 and the Agenda from             12-07-2022 by Scott Nelson, seconded by Lance Brisbois.  Motion carried.  
BUDGET UPDATE – As of November 2, 2022, total “Reserve Funds to Obligate or Carryover” is $9,000.00. Balance to Pay-Obligated Projects is $17,520.00.    

PL POSITION 
· Harrison/Pottawattamie/Shelby 
Tabitha Panas was hired in June as the representative for the Loess Hills Alliance PL Position, representing Harrison, Pottawattamie, and Shelby Counties.  Tabitha has been learning more about the Loess Hills and meeting with landowners.  Tabitha hosted a series of field days for both NRCS and private landowners during National Pollinator Week, worked on invasive species removal through EQIP programs, and planned new CRP contracts and CRP status reviews to make sure existing habitat looks good. 
· Fremont/Mills (and Montgomery/Page
Hallie Uhlig was hired in September as the representative for the Loess Hills Alliance PL Position, representing Fremont, Mills, Montgomery, and Page Counties. She has been busy learning about the Loess Hills and the different programs that are offered.  Hallie has been working with a landowner through the EQIP program for wildlife habitat and brush management for quail and deer.
Discussion was held concerning if funding was available for small landowners who have invasive species and if County Conservation Boards can possible sign up with programs through an operator.  The EQIP program will receive additional funding this year for invasive species removal, wildlife habitat, and brush management with new opportunities for up to 5 years out.

Old Business:  No “Old Business” at this time.                                                                 

New Business: 
· 2023 Projects/RFP  
A total of $9,000.00 is available for the 2023 RFP that will be sent out in January.  Pheasants Forever will be sending an application to the Loess Hills Alliance for the PL Positions.  The PL Positions will be approximately $7,000.00 to $7,500 with $2,000.00 left over for other projects.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS
ADJOURN The Stewardship Committee meeting was adjourned by Chairman, Lance Brisbois. 
NEXT MEETING Tentatively February 1, 2022 11:00 am.  
